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It’s been another terrific year at St Clair High School! 
Schools are dynamic organisations that often form the hub 
of the community. St Clair is no different. There have been 
some challenges with the new building commencing. As a 
school our fitness levels have improved immensely with 
access to E Block being via some very steep scaffolding. 
The new building is taking shape and the tiered seating 
space is near completion. There has been some frustration 
with the quality of the surface. I have refused to sign off on 
this. As a result the basketball court area will be excavated 
in the school holidays and a new surface put down. This is 
very inconvenient but we will not compromise on this vital 
piece of infrastructure. Each month we update the P&C on 
building progress and seek their input. 

We have received bucket loads of recognition from many 
organisations for the achievements of students and staff in 
Academic, Sporting, Community Service and Performing 
Arts areas. It truly has been another extraordinary 12 
months. 

 

 

 

 

School is primarily about teaching and learning in the 
classroom and I want to publicly thank our teachers for 
their efforts in 2017. You may not realise it, but in addition 
to all of their everyday work and their after school contri-
butions, most of our staff has also given up 3 full weekends 
during the year to spend time on developing their teaching 
skills further. That’s 6 full days of voluntary work on this 
aspect alone – amazing! 
 

I also want to make special mention of our Head Teachers. 
Theirs is one of the school’s most challenging roles as they 
play a part as exemplary classroom teachers, coordinate the 
organisation of their respective teams, deal with a wide 
range of parent and student issues, supervise a team of 
staff, and hold membership of the most significant profes-
sional body in the school – the school executive. The quali-
ty of their work and their capacity to meet the demands of 
such a diverse role is second to none.  
 

Our Year Advisers and Assistant Year Advisers give up so 
much of their time to assist in the welfare of our students at 
both an individual and team level. Their hard work and 
sensitivity helps to create a more caring and supportive 
environment for the students. We are also very lucky to 
have a terrific team of administration staff who provide us 
with excellent support every day of the year and who cope 
with significant pressure on a daily basis. Without them we 
would not be able to achieve the things we have.  

We have benefited significantly from the leadership provid-
ed by our Student Representative Council and in particular 
our outgoing and incoming Captains and Vice Captains, all 
of whom have been, and will undoubtedly continue to be, 
excellent ambassadors for St Clair High.  
 

I am also very grateful to the small number of parents and 
community members who directly support our school 
throughout the year. It would be great to see new faces con-
tribute to the P&C. We see our school as a community 
school and value input from all.  
 

I would also like to acknowledge and thank our community 
partners that in some way contribute to our school. These 
include St Clair Shopping Centre, National Technical Ser-
vices and St Marys RSL sub –branch for their support of 
our school and students through the scholarships offered. 
Our work with Western Sydney University continues to 
innovative as we move into the STEM domain and work 
with candidates and the University completing the first 
STEM teaching degree. We thank the University for the 
Partnerships that we continue to build. I would also like to 
thank the member for Mulgoa, Minister Davies for her on-
going support of the school, students and families within the 
school. Minister Davies advocates on behalf of our school 
as though every student is a member of our family. Her ef-
forts have been tireless. 
 

Finally, I would like to thank my senior executive col-
leagues, Mrs Shepherd and Mrs Dickson, who put in a su-
perhuman effort every day and make a great difference in 
the lives of everyone here at St Clair HS. They have im-
pressed me enormously with their talents, their educational 
and organisational leadership, and their capacity to cope 
under pressure, to work hard and to survive the long hours 
into the night! It is an honour to work with such profession-
als.  
2018 will be a very exciting year as the new building opens 
in term 3. Those that have seen the plans know this is an 
amazing structure that has moved school building design 
into the 21st century.  
I would like to wish everyone a safe and happy Christmas 
and I look forward to 2017 when St Clair HS will continue 
to pursue our never ending goal of “Personal Best” at every 
level. 
Best wishes and Merry Christmas,  
Sally Smithard (Relieving Principal) 
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Best wishes for the future 
 

One of the sad things that occur at the end of the year is that, for a range of reasons, people move on from one school to 
another. Sometimes that’s the result of a well-deserved promotion, and sometimes it’s about working closer to home. The 
number of staff who is successful in being selected for other positions on the basis of merit is often regarded as a sign of a 
school that is really travelling well. At St Clair High that total now stands at 30 over the last 7 years and that would be a 
figure unlikely to be seen at any other school. 
 

This year we have two staff who will be taking up new positions. 
Amanda Tannous has r eceived a service transfer  and will take up a teaching position at Rooty Hill High School in 
2018.  
Sarah Miller our  school counsellor  was successful through the mer it selection process and will take up a counselling 
position at Tempe High School in 2018. 
 

We wish these people every happiness in their future endeavours and thank them for their contribution to our school. 
 
—————————————————————————————————————————————————- 
 IF YOUR CHILD HAS ANAPHYLAXIS SHOULD HE OR SHE CARRY THEIR OWN EPIPEN® OR ANAPEN® 
TO AND AT SCHOOL? 
What is this article about? 
If you have told the school that your child is diagnosed a risk of anaphylaxis you should have received a letter from our 
school asking to assist us to develop a Health Care plan. This article provides more information about anaphylaxis. 
What is an EpiPen® and an Anapen®? 
EpiPen® and Anapens® are the emergency treatment for children who are having an anaphylactic reaction. 
What is anaphylaxis? 
Anaphylaxis is a severe and sometimes sudden allergic reaction. If your child has been diagnosed by a doctor as being at 
risk of anaphylaxis there are some important things to remember that will help the school to support your child’s health care 
needs. 
Why you need to keep us informed if your child is diagnosed as being at risk of anaphylaxis or if his or her condition 
changes. This includes if they have an anaphylactic reaction while not at school. 
The school can only respond to risks it knows about. Please keep Mrs Owston informed so that we can plan to support your 
child at St Clair High School. 
Why you need to provide the school with your child’s current ASCIA Action Plan for Anaphylaxis and an EpiPen® 
or Anapen® signed by their doctor 
The plan sets out the steps the school needs to follow in an emergency. It is essential for us to have this to keep your child 
safe. We will keep a copy of your child’s ASCIA Action Plan for Anaphylaxis stored with your child’s EpiPen® or Ana-
pen®. 
Why it is important to talk regularly with your child about some simple steps to help keep them safe 
It is important to regularly talk with your child about when and where they are at risk of contact with the things they are 
allergic to and how to avoid this. If you have told them not to take part in sharing food at school, regularly remind them of 
this.  
Reassure them that if they do come into contact with something they are allergic to or they feel unwell at school they won’t 
get into trouble. They need to tell a teacher immediately.  
 
Consider whether your child should carry their own EpiPen® or Anapen® 
If your child has been diagnosed with anaphylaxis you can request that they carry their own EpiPen® or Anapen® to school 
and at school. A request form has been sent home and is also available from Mrs Beamer, our Head Teacher Welfare. 
If you request that your child carry an EpiPen® or Anapen® with them to school and at school you will still need to provide 
the school with at least one additional EpiPen® or Anapen® for storage in a central location within the school and for ac-
cess by staff in an emergency.  
The school will contact you about any request you make for your son or daughter to carry their own EpiPen® or Anapen®.  
Why does the school need to know if your son or daughter is carrying their own EpiPen® or Anapen®? 

Staff need to know your child carries an EpiPen® or Anapen® in an emergency. For this reason this information will be in-
cluded in your child’s individual health care plan. 
They also need to be able to find it quickly so it is important that it be in an easily identifiable and accessible spot (eg. not 
a locker).  
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As the year comes to a close Mrs Shepherd and Mrs Dickson would like to thank students and their 
parents for their support during 2017. Without this support in terms of time and reinforcing the need to 
maintain St Clair High School as a safe, respectful place of learning where students are able to achieve 
their Personal Best, our job would be more difficult. All of us value the partnership we have forged 
with our parents and the broader St Clair Community. 
 
School Uniform 
During the summer vacation many families purchase items of school uniform. A reminder that shoes 
for practical subjects must be enclosed leather, either black or white. Like your own work places we 
must meet Workplace Health and Safety legislation. 
The school’s image is enhanced by all students complying with the school’s uniform policy. School 
uniform not only demonstrates pride in your school, it also is a safety feature as it allows staff to easily 
identify students. School shirts, pants and jackets/jumpers are available from the School Uniform 
Shop. The Uniform Shop is located in the School Hall near Endeavour Avenue. It will be open from 
January 23 in 2018.  
 
Safety to and from school 
In planning for the 2018 school year we would ask parents to reinforce the safety measures that can be 
taken when students are moving to and from school. It is always advisable that students walk home 
with friends or brothers and sisters rather than alone. When crossing roads students need to be aware 
that vehicles have right of way. When using pedestrian crossings they also need to wait for vehicles to 
stop before proceeding onto the crossing. It is also important that students who choose to travel to 
school on bikes, scooters or skateboards do so in a safe manner. Students travelling to and from school 
are visible ambassadors for the school in the broader community.   
 
Student Achievement 
We are continually amazed at the scope of achievement from students and staff at St Clair High School 
and this continued in 2017. We feel privileged to be able to be part of celebrating their success. This 
time of the year allows us to recognise a broad range of student achievement at both the Year 10 Grad-
uation and Presentation Evening. It is a fantastic time to celebrate success with all members of the 
school community. 
 
Mrs Shepherd and Mrs Dickson would like to wish all students and their families a safe and enjoyable 
summer. We look forward to seeing all students in 2018 ready to achieve their Personal Best as we 
hold High Expectations for all members of the school community. 
 

Mrs Shepherd    Mrs Dickson 
Deputy Principal   Relieving Deputy Principal 
Years 7, 9 and 11    Years 8, 10 and 12 
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I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone on the welfare team for their amazing efforts 
and dedication to their students, parents and our community. A large number of our students have had 
access to a wide range of additional programs at St Clair High School that have had positive impacts on 
their wellbeing. Many of these programs would not be possible or would not have run successfully 
without our amazing team behind them.  
 

2017 Welfare Team 

 
 

Year 7  
2017, the first year of high school for our Year 7 students and what a year it has been! From the tears 
and apprehension of the first day of school, to the good times and triumphs that our students have 
made, it has truly been a year to remember and I am incredibly proud to be the Year Advisor of this 
amazing cohort. 
 

The year has included many memorable moments. We started 2017 with our Peer Support Day, which 
was a great introduction to high school for our students and a chance for them to interact with each oth-
er and make new friends. Our Welcome BBQ in Week 4 of Term 1 was also a fantastic occasion which 
allowed our students to proudly show their parents around their new school. 
 

Year 7 were also lucky enough to attend numerous performances throughout the year which focused on 
enhancing their wellbeing. These welfare presentations focused on Cyber Bullying, Graffiti and 
‘Aiming Higher’, which our students found to be entertaining, educational and insightful.  
 

Some of our Year 7 students have also had the opportunity to attend Science Camp, an excursion to 
Taronga Zoo, and Rewards Day just to name a few. 
 

As Year Advisor, I am extremely proud of this year group. They have shown tremendous pride in their 
School and always give their personal best, and have made a sound start to their high school education. 
 

Congratulations Year 7 and bring on Year 8 in 2018! 
 
Mr McCarthy and Mrs Sharma 
Year 8 

Year 7 – Aaron McCarthy and Shikha Sharma Chaplain – Josh Piper 

Year 8 – Amanda Tannous and Amanda Mansour Counsellors  – Sarah Miller and Steve McFadden 

Year 9 –Alex Dowd and Leigh Chapple Gatehouse Girls – Leigh Chapple 

Year 10 – James Thurtell and Daniel Collette Peer Support – Ros Salt  and Aaron McCarthy 

Year 11 – Sue Lowe and Meina Andrawis SRC – Amanda Masour 

Year 12 – Landon Dowson and Jasmine Robertson   
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Year 8 
This has been another eventful year for our awesome Year 8 cohort. 
 

It seems like yesterday when their innocent little faces were sitting in the hall being welcomed to our 
school community. It has only been two years, but our fantastic cohort has already left a long lasting 
impression on St Clair High School.  
 

Throughout the year they have participated or been involved in many activities that have made us 
very proud of their achievements.  They have represented our school community in Sydney Pasifika 
Performances, AIME, Pathways to Dreaming, Yarning Circle and Harmony Day Performances.  
 

Our Year 8 students have made us proud by ensuring they are striving to achieve their personal best 
and excelling across all subjects. There have been a range of surveys this cohort have completed 
which indicate increasing engagement and enjoyment of school.  
 

We look forward to seeing them all back next year ready to begin Stage 5 working towards achieving 
their ROSA. Have an enjoyable and safe break.  
 

 
 

 
 

Miss Tannous and Miss 

Mansour 
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Year 9  

It has been a busy year for Year 9 and with Year 10 around the corner, 

it is a great time to reflect on the achievements and events of 2017. Dur-

ing Term 1, Year 9 participated in a sexual health workshop presented 

by Family Planning NSW. Students learned valuable information about 

sexual health and took part in a Q and A.  

Elevate Study came out in Term 2 to teach and provide Year 9 with val-

uable study skills in order to better prepare them for their senior years. 

The sessions were run during class and presented by experienced uni-

versity students who were highly engaging and full of energy. Term 2 also meant that Year 9 sat 

NAPLAN, this was significant as they represented the first cohort required to meet the minimum 

band 8 for HSC. A stressful time, however they rose to the challenge and did their best!  

Year 9 is also a time in which the Gatehouse Girls program runs where a select group of girls are 

chosen to take part in a variety of programs and initiatives. These 

programs and initiatives are designed to promote and encourage: 

self-esteem and self-worth, instil courage, confidence and motiva-

tion to dream high and achieve higher and promote community in-

volvement. Lead by Mrs Chapple, Assistant Year Adviser, the girls 

this year put on a high tea for female members of staff and visited 

Moutainview Nursing Home in which they spent time supporting 

the elderly and helping run bingo. They also took part in information 

sessions that supported wellbeing and explored career opportunities.  

This year though also saw the introduction of Gatehouse Guys. Sim-

ilar to Gatehouse Girls, a select group of boys were chosen to participate in a variety of programs and 

initiatives that promote leadership and mentoring. The boys visited Clairgate Public School every 

second week in which they joined classrooms from Kindergarten to Year 3 and supported individual 

students with reading, numeracy and general classwork.  

During Term 3 a variety of Year 9 students visited Western Sydney University Kingswood campus. 

The students took part in team building activities and went on a scavenger that gave them an exciting 

tour of the university. It was a great opportunity to see what University life is like and what it has to 

offer.  

 

Term 4, even busier than ever! Year 9 sat their formal yearly examinations and completed numerous 

assessment tasks across all subjects. To cap it off select students from Year 9 attended the annual re-

wards day at Panthers Aqua Park for consistent excellent effort in class and for general outstanding 

behaviour and commitment to school. Following this was Presentation Night where again, select stu-

dents were chosen to receive awards for achieving marks that recognised them as being in the top 3 

of a given subject or for contributing and participating in whole school programs and initiatives such 

as being a part of the sound and light crew for formal school ceremonies and the ABW Media Team.  

Well done Year 9! It has been a great year and I look forward to 2018.  

 

Mr Dowd and Mrs Chapple.  
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Year 10 

2017 has been a year of achievement, growth and enjoyment for the young men and women of Year 

10 at St Clair High School. The wide range of activities, learning opportunities and extra-curricular 

activities partaken by our students has been exceptional. 

They have been the senior figures of the junior school and acted as great role models for the younger 

years. This has included being peer support leaders helping the year 7s with their transition into high 

school.  

Our Students have particpated and excelled in many different areas including; Sport, Academics and 

Performing Arts. Once again some our students visited Western Sydney University(WSU) to further 

build upon the  STEPS program they attended last year. 

There has been many welfare intiatives which year 10 has been a part of this year. In particular the 

Young Mens Forum which 15 young men from the year attended. This was a great opportunity to 

hightlight mental health for men and encourage all young people to start a conversation around the 

topic to help us all fight the battle against mental health. 

Another fantastic program was the BStreet Roady Safety Excursion to Olympic Park. This program is 

nationally recongnised and run through the Westmead Childrens Hospital. The program highlights the 

importance of road safety and gives students a real life experience into the potential consequences of 

unsafe behaviours on the road.  

A lot of our students have been taking the opportunity of work experience, work programs and pre-

apprenticeships. This has given our students valuable experience and opportunity to develop new 

skills and plan for future endeavours.  

Other highlights have been the involvement of students in Harmony Day performances, CAPA perfor-

mances, Boys Shed program and a variety of excursions to enrich the learning experiences of our stu-

dents.  

The participation and success of our students in the sporting field is incredible. Our year has an abu-

nance of talented athletes who have shown great pride in represnting our school at all levels. We have 

seen success in netball, football, rugby league, oztag, swimming, athletics among others.   

2017 has been a great year and we look forward to a bigger and better year in 2018. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Thurtell and Mr Collette  
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Year 11/12 

This has been an exciting year for our students in Year 11 as they embarked on two of the most im-
portant years in their school life. We started with a bang with the Crossroads camp and the program at 
school and we have finished with another outstanding program that began their HSC year; the Austral-
ian Business Week.  
With the start of Year 12 many of our students have realised the necessity to settle down and begin 
achieving their personal best.  

 

      

 

  

  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On behalf of myself and Mr Andrawis I wish all our year 12 students Merry Christmas and a Safe and 
Happy New Year.  
 

Mrs Lowe and Mr Andrawis   
 

From the whole Welfare Team, we wish you all the very best this Christmas and may you all have a 
safe, restful and happy holiday. 
 

We look forward to seeing you in 2018 for another great year. 
 

Mrs Rebecca Owston 

Head Teacher Welfare 
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This year’s PULSE 
Concert was excit-
ing to watch as 
Lani Peniamina 
was a featured solo-
ist in the finale of 
the show, in the 
song “Oh Happy 
Day”. 
Many people came 

and watched Lani 

Peniamina, Elisha 

Fraser and Hayley 

Mician perform a 

variety of songs 

with the massed 

choir, orchestra and 

stage band. Con-

gratulations to our 

singers!!! 
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On 30th November three Year 8 students, Monique Zammit, Jennifer Pruyn and Eliz Buke participated 
in a book workshop hosted by James Erskine Primary School, Erskine Park. 
This event was a follow-up to the STEPS Picture Book Forum and featured presentations by author 
Oliver Phommavahn and illustrator Cate James. 
The workshop was sponsored by St. Marys RSL Club, Jackie Hawkes and the Childrens’ Book Coun-
cil of Australia. 
 
Mrs C Saunders 
Teacher Librarian 
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Georgia Hodgson and Keesha Smith 

got up close and personal with some 

of the wildlife at Taronga Zoo! 

Tuesday the 28th of November was the Ta-
ronga Zoo Careers Talk excursion! A group of 
students who are interested in careers in ani-
mal studies accompanied Miss Moon to the 
zoo in Mosman where they met a keeper and 
got the opportunity to learn about opportuni-
ties to get into a wild career pathway! 
 
Interested in work experience at Taronga 
Zoo? Applications are now open for  the Ta-
ronga Zoo Work Experience 2018 program, 
suitable for Year 10, 11, 12 students (one stu-
dent from each school only!). https://
taronga.org.au/education/education-sydney/
school-work-experience-taronga-zoo 
 
Consider joining the Boral Youth at the 
Zoo Program (YATZ): https://
taronga.org.au/education/youth-zoo-yatz 
 

Tradie Start 
Tradie Start is an online network 
for tradespeople, builders and ap-
prentices. If you’re looking for 
somewhere to work or do your ap-
prenticeship, see if there are any 
opportunities near you. 
Find an apprenticeship –  

https://tradiestart.com.au/ 

There was a great turn out for our white card training ses-

sion on Thursday, 30th November, with 18 students from 

Years 9-12 taking advantage of in-school delivery of the 

WHS program at a reduced cost. A white card is an essen-

tial qualification for your child to have if they’re thinking 

of entering into a trade, as most construction sites and em-

ployers require their workers to successfully obtain one!  

St Clair High School will be running sessions like this 

again in 2018, so watch this space! 

https://taronga.org.au/education/education-sydney/school-work-experience-taronga-zoo
https://taronga.org.au/education/education-sydney/school-work-experience-taronga-zoo
https://taronga.org.au/education/education-sydney/school-work-experience-taronga-zoo
https://tradiestart.com.au/
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Chase the Dream 

Students with speaker Grant Taulafo 
A group of Year 9 Pasifika and Maori students spent a day at the Parramatta Campus of Western Sydney Universi-

ty “chasing the dream.” They were participating in the PATHE (Pasifika Achievement To Higher Education) Year 9 con-
ference aimed at helping students to understand how further education and training can help their future. A variety of Pasi-
fka and Maori speakers from the fields of Community Service/Social Work, Health, Performing Arts, Policing, Engineer-
ing, Business, Teaching, Sports, Law and Innovative Thinking–Entrepreneurship shared their stories, inspiring students to 
think about the possibilities for their future.  

St Clair High School would like to thank staff at PATHE and the PATHE Student Ambassadors for giving our 
students the opportunity to “dream big”.  

 
Jackie Saisithidej, Pasifika Co-ordinator 
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                              Helping teenagers celebrate safely 

 
Parties are part and parcel of a teenager’s life. While most celebrations go off without a hitch, they can go wrong and get 
out of hand – particularly if the party is unplanned. 
Here are some tips to help ensure your teenager and their friends have fun but remain safe. 
Time to party:  http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au//wellbeing/development/time-to-party 
 
 

                                                                    Guide to technology tools 

The holidays are traditionally the time for the big gifts that kids have been begging for all year. Here’s what to watch out 
for when choosing technology toys for your kids. 
Find out more: http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/hu/technology/using-technology/a-guide-to-technology-toys 
  
 
 

 

http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/wellbeing/development/time-to-party
http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/hu/technology/using-technology/a-guide-to-technology-toys
http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/hu/technology/using-technology/a-guide-to-technology-toys
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2017 Nagoya Sister City Art Exchange  
 

The exhibition will feature outstanding art works from NSW Public schools and will be an excellent 
showcase for Visual Arts Programs in our public schools. The Nagoya Sister City Art Exchange is held 
annually. This is the 39th year of this event. 80m outstanding artworks were selected from the 110 nom-
inations from 30 schools. The artworks selected are exhibited in Nagoya, Japan along with works by 
students in Nagoya, Sydney, Los Angeles, Mexico City, Turin and Nanjing. Students' works selected for 
the Nagoya Sister City Art Exchange will not be returned. The students will receive a certificate cele-
brating their artwork’s selection. Our school/students will receive artworks from Japan in exchange. 
Students receive recognition by participating in an exhibition such as this. It also provides a wonderful 
opportunity for students to participate in international friendship and cultural exchange activities, which 
in turn promotes the further development of sister city relationships. 
Five of our students were nominated for the art works by the selection panel for the inclusion in “The 
2017 Nagoya Sister City exhibition. It gives me  great pleasure and honour to congratulate these five 
students. They are Zane Harrington (7), Jesse-Logan Tukaki, Grant Perez, (Y10) Jessalyn Dizon and 
Jennifer Pruyn. (Y8).   
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Some safety messages – please help! 
 

From time to time it’s important to remind everyone about some things that need constant attention. 
We ask every parent for your understanding and support in relation to the following; 
 Full school uniform includes the correct footwear. No parent should allow their son or daughter 

to come to school without safe footwear. Fashionable canvas shoes, no matter what colour are 
not safe and should not be worn to school under any circumstances. Yes, everyone, both junior 
and senior students! 

 Deodorant sprays are a health hazard to some of our students and staff. Please understand that 
some people suffer from Asthma and other related respiratory conditions and spray deodorants 
can cause a serious risk to them. Please don’t allow your children to bring these to school. Also, 
if your child does suffer from Asthma we ask that you provide the school with your child’s 
Asthma Action Plan. Pro-formas are available from our Library SASS staff to assist you in the 
preparation of this important document. 

 Please be aware that the school day starts at 8-30am. Students are expected to be at school when 
the warning bell rings at 8-25am, ready to start period 1 at 8-30am.  

 
Have you changed your address or phone details? 

Please let us know the new details immediately. 
If you don’t let us know, and something happens to your child requiring us to 

contact you urgently ….  
If there’s an emergency we need to be able to reach you! 

In the interest of safety, please help us out! 
 

From time to time it’s understandable that your son or daughter may become unwell at school. We have 
strict procedures in place to manage these situations. This involves contact by the school administrative 
staff to a parent, caregiver or emergency contact person. This contact must come through the school, not 
directly to you from your son’s or daughter’s mobile phone. There have been some occasions when stu-
dents have used their phone from a classroom (which is in breach of school policy anyway) and asked a 
parent to come to school to collect them. When the parent arrives, the school is unaware that the student 
is sick or has called the parent. Please ensure that if your child calls you, that you refer them to the front 
office and then contact the school to advise them of the call you have received before coming to the 
school. 

 

A word of caution! 
 

Most people get pretty excited about the amazing advances we are exposed to in the area of technology. 
Digital cameras, mobile phones that can do just about anything and cute little listening devices are all 
amongst the array of things to which we have easy access. Like most things though, there can be a catch. 
All students and parents need to be aware that it is potentially a breach of privacy legislation to take pho-
tographs or make recordings of any sort without the knowledge of the subject. That is especially the case 
if the photo or recording is distributed in any way without the consent of the subject. This includes the 
posting of such images on the internet in places like You Tube or Facebook. Please ensure that your chil-
dren are aware that they should not take and “post” photos or videos of other people without their con-
sent. 
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Does your child need 

a hand with his or her 

homework? 

 

 Get your child along to 

the Homework Centre in 

the school library. 

 Staff will be available 

to help St Clair High  

  students with their 

 homework, assignments 

 and with study skills.  

Has an assessment or 

assignment got them 

Need study space? 

Access to printers? 
WHAT: Homework Centre 

WHERE: School library 

WHEN: Every Wednesday 

TIME: 2:35pm - 3:45pm 

COST: It’s FREE! 

QUESTIONS: Contact  

Ms Saisithidej (Ms.S) on  

9670 6700 at the school. 

for homework help  

What about getting 

some handy study 

hints? 

HOMEWORK 



  

  

  

 
 

Next P&C  
Meeting 

and report from 
previous meeting, 

check out the  
following link for 

lots of  
information! 

 
www.sites.google.com/site/

schspandc 
 
 

Please be aware that the school day starts at 8.30am.  Students are  
expected to be at school when the warning bell rings at 8.25am, ready to 
start Period 1 at 8.30am. 
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    TERM  I  2018 
 

Week 1 - A 
 
Mon 29/1  Staff Development Day 
Tue 30/1  Yr7, 9,11 Commence 
Wed 31/1  Yr8, 10,12 Commence 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=ac785281490e40a8a137b66143a5efb6&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.sites.google.com%2fsite%2fschspandc
https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=ac785281490e40a8a137b66143a5efb6&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.sites.google.com%2fsite%2fschspandc

